

HOMECOMING IS TWO DAYS AWAY

PARADE, GAME, DANCE PLANNED

Two days from now, October 1, the products of all meetings from behind closed doors and from secretive class huddles that were held during lunch periods will be revealed in the annual homecoming parade. Although every organization will not have a representative float in the parade this Saturday, those that do have will make up for the absence of the others.

To begin the homecoming celebration there will be a parade consisting of baton twirlers, the school band, Homecoming Queen and her two attendants escorted by the police, class floats, club floats, and decorated bi-Cash prizes will cycles. be awarded by the Student Council to the best class float (\$3.00), best organization float (\$2.00), and best decorated bicycle \$1.00). The parade will start at 12:30 P.M.

After the arrival of the parade at North Side Park, the big football game of the year will start; the kickoff is scheduled for 2 P. M. Since the game is with Palatine, our friendly neighbor and rival, everyone should be there to cheer our Bronchos on to victory.

The climax to the big day will be the homecoming dance, slated to start at 8:30 P. M. and break up about 11:30 P. M. The dance

PAT WAYNE IS HOMECOMING QUEEN

Last Monday the student body elected its annual homecoming queen. All four classes participated in the election, and the candidates were the twenty-seven senior The girl thus honored is Pat Wayne, who will be officially crowned between halves of next Saturday's Palatine Broncho football game.

The queen's attendants will be Joan Gruenewald and Joy Paulson, the two girls who received the next highest votes.

B.H.S. STUDENTS TO BE HEARD ON "CITIZENS OF TOMORROW".

The students of Barrington High School have been invited to participate in the program "Citizens of Tomorrow," which is headed by Philip Maxwell, principal of the air. A recording of the program will be made on Wednesday afternoon, November 2, from 1:30 to 2:45. The program itself will be heard on the air November 5 at 10:30 A. M. The broadcast will be rehearsed on Monday morning, October 31. at 10.

The program will open with a school cheer and the school song, followed by a talk by Mr. Herbster.

is sponsored by the Student Council and will be held in the cafeteria on the lower floor of the new building. The music will be provided by Jimmy Cavanaugh's Sextet. The admission is \$1.50 per couple and \$1.00 for an individual ticket. Tickets are obtainable from Student Council members.

(Cont. on page 2, col. 2)

Mr. Philip Maxwell will then introduce the next pert the program. As nearly can be ascertained at present, this will include a selection by the a cappella choir, a star entertainer from B. H. S., and a quiz program participated in by B. H. S. students.

After the chorus has sung another number, Mr. Maxwell will salute an out-of-town honor student and interview a local honor student. The program will close with the audience singing the school song. As yet the individual students who will appear on the program have not been chosen.

Anyone who wishes to ffind out more about the "Citizens of Tomorrow" program can do so by tuning in to the first program of the year. to be broadcast on October 8. over station WGN.

This activity will be sponsored by the Student Council.

> *** *** **** ***

COMPLETION OF BUILDING IS IN SIGHT

The many complications that developed as the construction of the building was being carried out are now being slowly overcome. For the most part, the failure of equipment to arrive on schedule has been the main obstacle. At this date, however, plans have been made for the functioning of departments not yet in operation.

The equipment for the cafeteria is scheduled to arrive about the first of October, and it should be in operation the eighth. Lack of a heating plant has held up work on the gymnasium. If this is installed within a reasonable time, the flooring should be in by October 15, thus permitting basketball practice at that time. However, the showers and lockers and locker room facilities will not be completed until the first of November.

Equipment for the library, such as card catalogues and librarian's desk, should arrive early in October. The sidewalks will have been blacktopped by the end of this week. All the grass has been seeded, and is in the process of being wetted down.

Mr. Thomas has emphasized his gratification to both students and faculty for the co-operation they have shown during the many inconveniences.

BRONCHO" STAFF IS NOT YET COMPLETE

Over sixty-five persons answered the Broncho's questionnaire for those wishing to serve on the paper. There is not enough room, unfortunately, for all these to become members of the staff. Only about thirty-five will be admitted.

Until the management has had time to consider the list of applicants, the job of getting out the paper will be carried on by a number of these people, whose names will appear on the bulletin board outside room 227 today. These are requested to attend the first staff meeting tomorrow at 8:00 A. M.

The Broncho will readmit all its former members displaying their interest joining.

HIGH SCHOOL ENROLLMENT INCREASES GREATLY

Two years ago the total enrollment for the high school was 301 pupils. Last year the number decreased to 282 students. This was due to pupils transferring to other schools, quitting, or moving away. However, now that we are located in a brand new school building, the total high school enrollment has increased to 370 students, a gain of 88 pupils.

The senior class is the smallest of the four classes with 57 members. This is a gain of only two. The new members are Dorothy Muxfeldt and Rudy Desort.

This year's junior class is second to the lowest in enrollment. It has 79 members. Though it has gained 7 new pupils, it still is not as large a class as it was two years ago.

The sophomore class, with 110 as compared with 83, is considerably larger

than last year.

However, the record-breaking class of the year is the freshman class with 123 This class has left the other three classes trailing far behind in enrollment. It has 65 more members than the senior class.

HOMECOMING IS TWO DAYS AWAY (Cont. from page 1, col. 1)

The following committees and their faculty sponsors have been working hard to make this year's homecoming one to remember:

Queen Committee: Miss Wandke, Mary Jane Malone ((chairman), Jane Brintlinger, Alyce Tilley, Dave Heckmiller, and Jack Schwemm.

Parade Committee: Miss Baer, Bri Anderson (chairman), Pat Wayne, Betty Johansen, Dick Aspinwall, Jack Wichman, and Chuck Wilkes.

Ticket and Publicity Committee: Miss Duerwachter Crump, Mr. Johnson, Donna (chairman), Judy Disney, and Melvi Lehtis.

Refreshment Committee: Miss Gorman. Marlene Johnson (chairman), Nancy Weber, and Freddy Herriman.

The homecoming dance is the first social event to be staged in the new Barrington (Cont. on page 4, col. 2)

BARRINGTON OPENS TITLE DEFENSE WITH 19-0 ROUT OF ANTIOCH PALATINE IS

Barrington opened its conference champion defense by defeating Antioch 19-0 on the opponents' field Friday night. The game was not as much of a contest as the score indicates. Antioch's total yardage was a mere 34 yards. Only once did they push the ball past mid-field. Only once, also, did they make any semblance of an attack. This occurred at the end of the game, while Barrington took the opening kickoff for fifty yards and a touchdown in eight plays with George Hansen scoring from the six. Ken Shuett missed the conversion.

After the following kickoff Antioch was stopped cold and forced to punt, Barrington taking possession on the Antioch 35. Three plays moved the ball to the 23, where Johnny Popp swept around end for a TD. Shuett kicked the point to make the score 13-0.

From this time until the end of the half the Bronchos couldn't push over another score, although they had possession of the ball most of the time and gained consistently. At the end of the half the ball was on Antioch's eight yard line.

Antioch could never get an offense clicking during the first two quarters because of the superb play of the Barrington line, operating out of an 8-3 formation. So devastating was its play that Antioch wound up with a minus 18 yards total yardage at the end of the half.

To start the second half Antioch tried an on-side kick, which Calkins picked up on the 40 and ran to the 43. After moving into enemy territory Barrington lost the ball. The Indians tried three plays and punted to the Barrington 40, where Armanetti fumbled the kick, Antioch recovering. This was the first and only time that Antioch crossed the 50.

From there they gained their first down on an off-side penalty and a 15 yard pass to Butcho. The Bronchos then stopped the advance cold. After regaining the ball, Shuett broke loose for 43 yards. Then Hansen went off tackle for 33 and made a first down. Shuett scored on a reverse that worked perfectly, but missed the try for extra point to make the score 19-0.

PALATINE IS HOMECOMING FOE

The Bronchos meet their arch rival, Palatine, next Saturday in the annual Homecoming battle. Last year Barrington beat the Pirates, 38 to 0, at Palatine. The Pirates have lost their first two starts this year, dropping a 7 to 0 opener to Warren, and losing 7 to 6 to Grant.

The next time Barrington got its hands on the ball Hansen went through guard for 47 yards and the longest run of the game to the Antioch nine. Only his lack of speed prevented him from scoring. On the following play Popp fumbled, and another drive was stopped.

When Barrington again took possession, Shuett ran for 29 yards to the nine yard line. Here Antioch put up a stiff defense, which held the Bronchos. This effort was aided by a back-field-in-motion penalty and two incomplete passes.

Antioch then held the ball until the end of the game a few plays later.

Line-ups:

Barrington (19)		Antioch (0)
Roake	LE	Butcho
Hartwig	LT	Cardiff
Beutel	LG	Gutavski
Berghorn	C	Critheon
Calkins	RG	Gasgrove
Armanetti	RT	Wolf
McNichols	RE	Stillson
Frey	QB	Haraldi
Shuett	HB	Poulis
Popp	HB	Wilton
Hansen, G	$\mathbf{F}\mathcal{B}$	Wieczorek

	·	
Statistics:	Barrington	Antioch
1st down	13	3
rushing	13	0
passing	0	1
total yardage	354	34
fumbles	- 5	0
opp. recovery	3	0
passes attempted	4	7.
passes completed	0	3
passes intercepted	2	· O
penalties	2	. 0
yards lost by penal	ties 10	0
*** *** ***	***	***

LIBERTYVILLE DOWNS FROSH-SOPHS, 32-0

Thursday the frosh-soph eleven journeyed to Libertyville to play their first game of the season. They drew as their opponents the Libertyville junior varsity.

The first quarter consisted of several punt exchanges with neither team able to score. Bob Weldon, the Barrington right end, highlighted this quarter with two good punts of over 40 yards.

The play was equal in the second quarter. Both teams reeled off several first downs, but the ice was not broken until a minute before the half ended, when Stahl of Libertyville scored around left end. The try for the extra point was good.

In the second half, Libertyville's superior size and experience began to tell. The Ponies seemed powerless to stop them, and the home team scored four touchdowns while holding Barrington scoreless. The final score was 32 to 0.

BRONCHOS DEFEAT LEMONT IN OPENER

The Barrington squad captured the opening contest with Lemont before a large crowd at the Barrington field. A first period attack in which 19 points were scored was the deciding factor of the game. Shuett first scored on a ten yard end run. Hansen then plunged through for 6 points, but was stopped on the attempt for the conversion. Hansen was playing with a pulled muscle and was later taken out of the game. After Hansen's second touchdown, Shuett's run around lieft end was good for the extra point.

There was no scoring in the second period, but in the third Lemont's 6' 3" end snagged a pass for the visitor's lone score. In the fourth, Popp went over for a touchdown on a line plunge.

The team looked good both on offense and defense. The line opened some nice holes for the backfield contributing towards victory.

CAN YOU CARTOON?

With the exodus of last year's seniors and Alice Klickner's departure, none of last year's Broncho art staff is left. If

LATIN CLUB PLANS PROCESSION

Friday, September 16, 1949, the first meeting of the S. P. Q. R. was held. Jack Schwemm was elected president by a membership of 30 Latin students.

After much discussion by the members it was decided to have a procession instead of a float for the homecoming parade.

Latin Club meets Friday to elect the other officers and plan for the procession in the parade. Everyone interested is urged to attend.

PLANS FOR YEAR'S ACTIVITIES OCCUPY SPANISH CLUB

At the first meeting of the Spanish Club the election of officers took place. For president the club chose Jack Wichman; for vice-president, Bill Meyer; for secretary, Nancy Macdonald; and for treasurer, Duncan Aspinwall.

It was suggested and voted that the club be divided into four equal groups and that each one plan a program for the next four meetings. Suggestions in order were the playing of records and dancing to Mexican music, enacting a day in a Spanish household, a mock wedding done in the Spanish language, and the teaching and singing of Spanish songs.

Arrangements were made concerning the Spanish Club float in the homecoming parade and work was begun.

As last year, Spanish Club meetings will be held every second and fourth Tuesday of the month unless otherwise announced.

HOMECOMING IS TWO DAYS AWAY (Cont. from page 2, col. 2)

Consolidated High School; so let's see all you studes down in the cafeteria Saturday night having a good time with your date and others. If you don't have a date, come anyway and join in on the fun.

anyone is interested in cartoning for the Broncho, please submit two samples of your work to Kit Lasch, the editor, or to Miss Leonhard. The paper needs three cartomists.

TEN NEW MEMBERS ON SCHOOL STAFF

The administration, the teaching staff, the office force, and the custodians of Barrington High School include several new members.

Our new principal, Mr. William E. Herbster, was born on a cattle ranch in New Mexico. He wasn't there very long, as soon after, his family moved to Chicago. On graduating from Schurz High School Mr. Herbster attended Valley City State Teachers College, Valley City, North Dakota. After his first year there he transferred to Illinois State Normal to complete his studies.

Mr. Herbster received his master's degree from the School of Administration, Northwestern University. He has also done post graduate work at Illinois and Indiana University. At the latter school he did some work in the field of law. Mr. Herbster's major is in the field of social science.

Mr. Herbster first began his teaching in a public school at Normal, Illinois. He has also been principal of the Rockland School at Libertyville and superintendent of schools at Creve Coeur, Illinois. Before coming to Barrington, Mr. Herbster was superintendent of schools and also principal of the high school at Washburn, Illinois. He was there for three years.

Mr. Herbster is married and has a son six years old. Aside from his job, he enjoys sports very much. Winter activities top the list with ice skating as his favorite. When he has time, Mr. Herbster does a little hunting and fishing also.

The librarian this year is Miss Marie Gorman. Miss Gorman is a graduate of Illinois Normal. She taught English at Waukegan High School, and then decided to go into Library work. She became assistant librarian in Waukegan. Miss Gorman is taking an evening course in librarian work from the University of Illinois in Chicago. When it is completed, she will receive her library science degree.

Miss Jane Porter, the speech correction teacher, will be working mainly at the grade school. Miss Porter hails from Chicago and is a graduate of Michigan State College at East Lansing, Michigan.

Miss Maxine Crump, girls' physical ed-

CLASSES ORGANIZE

DICK ASPINWALL -

The sophomore, junior, and senior classes have held meetings and elected officers. The seniors elected Dick Aspinwall president in a class election in which Guy Armanetti was runner-up. Janet Parmalee became vice-president at the meeting; Jane Meller, secretary; and Jim Frey, treasurer. The senior float was discussed.

The juniors elected Mike Disney president and Marlene Johnson secretary, and then proceeded to discuss the class float. The class also decided to sponsorea sale of miniature footballs at home games.

Deane Paulson became president of whae sophomore class during the first meeting. The freshmen have not met to date.

ucation instructor, hails from Peoria, Illinois. She went to Illinois State Normal University, where she majored in physical education. She also played softball for the Caterpillar Dieselettes in Peoria for several years. She is now patiently waiting for a place to call her own in the new school building.

Mr. Warren Jenks teachese chemistry and physics and is assisting the coaches with football. A native of DeKalb, he attended Northern Illinois State Teachers College at DeKalb. After two years of serving in the Army, Mr. Jenks returned to N. I. to finish his college course. Graduating last June, Mr. Jenks joined our faculty.

Berlin, Pennsylvania, is the home of Miss Catherine Brady, the school nurse. Miss Brady graduated from Saint Mary's Hospital School of Nursing at La Salle, Illinois, where she received her Registered Nurse degree. She worked for the University Hospital in Ann Arbor, Michigan, for some time. While in the Navy Miss Brady was stationed at Philadelphia, Corona, California, and Hawaii.

Miss Brady attended Loyola University after serving in the Navy. Here she received her B. S. in Public Health Nursing. While studying at Loyola, Miss Brady worked at various hospitals in Chicago. (Cont. on page 7, col. 2)

ROBESON RIOT ABSORBS DISCUSSION CLUB

Although both the Monday and the Friday divisions of the Discussion Club were occupied in their first meetings with plans for a homecoming float, the Monday group managed to hold its first discussion of the year last Monday. The center of interest for the discussion was the riot which recently took place at Peakskill, New York, preceding a concert at which singer Paul Robeson was scheduled to appear. Six persons were injured and hospitalized, and state troopers had to be called out to restore order. The topic before the club was, "Is such an action right, is it the right approach to such problems, and what action in your opinion should be taken to combat communistically inclined individuals in this country?"

It was generally felt that rioting was hardly a good solution. A number felt that individuals such as Robeson ought to be prevented from speaking in public, others were more moderate and said that he should not be allowed to speak on political issues at an appearance billed as a concert, and still others felt that to deny free speech was combating Communism with communistic methods. Some felt that the best approach to the problem would be to take no decisive action, but simply to allow such people to "blow off steam."

At any rate, the discussion gave promise of some interesting ones to come during the current year. Next week's discussion in the Monday group will concern the discovery of the atomic bomb by Russia.

SQUARE DANCE CLUB

IS YET TO HOLD FIRST MEETING

Although the Square Dance Club has had no organization meeting yet, there are high hopes to make this year even more successful than last year, and the exhibition group as famous as before.

The club, sponsored by Mr. Chiles, will be limited to eighty members in the first semester and cut to about sixty-four members, or eight sets, by the second semester. Both enrollment in the club and tryouts for the exhibition team are open to

NEW CLUB IS ORGANIZED

The Natural History Club, a new club this year, under the sponsorship of Mr. Watson, had its first meeting Friday, September 23. Its members unanimously elected Janet Parmalee for its first president. Joy Mantor was elected secretary. Joy will also act as vice-president and treasurer, although no dues are to be assessed the members.

David F. Hansen was elected program chairman. He will work with Joy and Janet in planning the meetings. The program chairman will serve one month, then appoint someone to take his place.

It was decided that the club will meet the first and third Fridays of the month. Everyone seems enthusiastic about the club and hopes to make it an active one from the start.

MASQUE AND WIG HOLDS FIRST MEETING

Would you like to join Masque and Wig? Mr. Johnson is anxious for anyone who is interested in dramatics to sign up in his room. Masque and Wig is well known for the opportunities in dramatics which it gives its members.

During the past two weeks the election of officers has been taking place. Kit Lasch was elected president at the first meeting. Dick Aspinwall is vice president; Freddie Herriman, treasurer; and Janet Parmalee secretary.

Plans for the annual initiation are under way, and the event will be held soon.

all high school students.

It is indefinite as to when the first meeting will be held, because of the lack of a meeting place, but during the year the club will meet from 7:30 to 9:30 on the second and fourth Wednesdays of each month. The exhibition group will meet every Monday evening.

every Monday evening.

Tomorrow night, Friday, one set will perform at the Lake Zurich High School. Among those taking part will be Eddie Baumann and Richard Biek, graduates from

last year's team.

MUSIC GROUPS ARE IN FULL SWING

The vocal groups under the direction of Miss Baer were among the first student groups to get under way. The a cappella choir is already preparing for future appearances. With the P. T. A. program now in the past, the choir is starting out to practice for the Citizens of Tomorrow Program, which will be broadcast on WGN November 2 by radio transcription. A cappella members elected Chuck Smith as Student Council representative. forty-five strong, the choir is sure tto live up to its fine standards of past years.

Both boys' and girls' glee clubs are in full operation. Girls' glee club meets during activity period on Monday and Fri-The seventy-seven members elected Phyllis Leonard as representative.

Boys' glee club has chosen Dave Schwartz for president. The membership has increased to thirty-three, and the club is now meeting on Tuesday and Wednesday.

CAMERA CLUB ANTICIPATES GOOD YEAR

An improved camera club is expected this year by both the participants and sponsor because of the number of people present. The number is slightly less than one-third that of last year. With this number it is possible to learn much more about photography.

Besides the intention of learning through demonstration and monthly contests, the camera club, by keeping in close contact with the CORRAL staff, will be the photographic unit for the annual. At the last meeting Paul Biek was elected chairman of the group.

SCIENCE CLUB ELECTS OFFICERS

Art Webb was elected president of Science Club during the first meeting of that organization. Bob Thomas became vice-president; Dave Bergen, treasurer; and Barb Welch, secretary. The club, which now numbers thirty members, is soon to start work on projects of a scientific nature.

CHEERING SQUADS IN ACTION

In a meeting of the Pep Squad a week from last Tuesday Nancy Weber was elected as representative to the Student Council. The squad will meet regularly on Tuesday.

There are five varsity cheerleaders-Georgia Kuffel, Ruth Blanke, Nancy Weber, Donna Black, and Pat Wayne. Ruth Evans was chosen last year to be a member of the squad, but she is at Palatine this year.

The frosh-soph squad is comprised of Marilyn Esh and Betty Binder, veterans of last year's squad, and Anne Foster, Yvorre Hasemann, Susie Webb, and Barbara Welch.

G.A.A.

G. A. A. started with a bang last Tuesday by electing its four officers. They are Marlene Du Chesne, president; Mary Jane Malone, vice president; Janet Parmalee, secretary; and Nancy Bennett, treas-Congratulations, kids; I know you will do a fine job.

In talking to Miss Crump and Miss Du Chesne I find that many nice things have been planned for the G. A. A. gals. Heading the social calendar will be the annal Christmas Dance. It is also our wish to have a wienie roast and a skating party.

Among the activities for our athletic program there are basketball games, softball, volleyball, bowling on Thursdays, hikes, and maybe some tennis. Miss Crump says that we have the outstanding number of about 75 girls this year. We should really have some fun!

TEN NEW MEMBERS ON SCHOOL STAFF (Cont. from page 5, col. 2)

Two new women, Miss Ola Olsen and Mrs. George Hager, have been added to the office staff. Miss Olsen graduated from Barrington High and then attended Park College in Missouri. She served as a WAC during the war. After leaving the service, Miss Olsen finished her studies in Chicago at Roosevelt College.

Mrs. Hager, after attending the University of Illinois for four years, taught commercial work at Arlington Heights for a year. She spent last year at Illinois

(Cont. on page 8, col. 2)

MANY NEW STUDENTS SEEN IN HALLS

Most of you have undoubtedly noticed a few new faces around. They all look pretty interesting; so an attempt was made to find out a little bit about the new juniors and seniors. I hope you'll all feel you know them, and they'll learn to know us better, too.

One of our two new seniors is Dorothy Muxfeldt. Since she has always liked Barrington, she came here from Dundee High. She is crazy about animals—and has 4 horses, 2 dogs, and 9 cats. However, she doesn't like cats—they're her mother's!

Rudy Desort, the other senior, came here from Lake Geneva High. He is crazy about horses, and has three. He likes football and basketball mostly.

A cute new junior from Chicago is Lois Donnellan. The first thing she told me was that she had been to lots of different schools, and ours is by far the friendliest. Quite a reputation to live up tol She attended Austin High before she moved to Barrington.

Allan Lehtis was born in Estonia and came to America four weeks ago. When he was twelve, he moved to Germany, and at school there he took fourteen subjects a year. This really puts him in a category to be respected! For dancing he likes slow music, and "Stardust" is his favorite song. He likes basketball best of all sports. He speaks Estonian and German, as well as doing even better in English than some of us are!

Beverly Schirmer has a face which should be familiar—she went to school here in 6th, 7th, and 8th grades. She's really been around the country, as you'd realize if she listed for you the places she's gone to school since then. She loves football. We're glad to see her back.

George Wold came here from Lake Forest. He likes football and basketball, but not baseball. He has seven dogs, and he enjoys hunting.

Marilyn Briggs' parents moved to Barrington from Evanston in February. She finished her sophomore year at the Quarter-Circle V-Bar Ranch School in Arizona. Since she loves horses, it was lots of fun for her. When she came home in May,

she liked Barrington. She had always looked forward to moving here, because she heard it was small and there were lots of horses. Marilyn loves music and plays the piano.

Terri Smith, who went to Woodstock before she came to B.H.S., lives on a mink
ranch. She likes sports, so she's looking
forward to when the gym will be completed.
She has a colt five days old, about which
she is very pleased, since she shares
Marilyn's love for horses.

We have a new set of twins amongst us! Betty and Joan Zimmerman, who lived in Chicago where they went to Steinmetz, are some other newcomers to the junior class. Betty wants to be a nurse, and Joan is interested in art. Betty's taller than Joan, so at least when they're together you'll have no trouble telling them apart:

Dan Osinski came here from Wauconda. He likes basketball, baseball, and football; so I'm sure we'll see a great deal of him during the next year.

Ralph Hettendorf, who came here from Elgin, is very interested in farming. He wants to be a farmer. He also likes baseball.

Another of the old faithfuls, who certainly doesn't need introduction, is John Allyn. He went to Pillsbury last year, and finally has come back—to stay, we hope!

TEN NEW MEMBERS OF SCHOOL STAFF (Cont. from page 7, col. 2) while her husband was completing his studies.

The two new custodians are Mr. Zimmerman and Mr. Haag. Although Mr. Zimmerman, the building engineer, has never served as a school custodian, he was formerly chief maintenance engineer of the Nutrine Candy Company in Chicago. Mr. Zimmerman is still living in Chicago, but soon he and his family will be in their new home on George Street. He has twin daughters, Joan and Betty, who are in the junior class.

Mr. Haag has worked for years as custodian for several companies in Chicago, where he established an excellent record for himself. He is making his home on East County Line Road.

The students of B. H. S. extend a welcome to all of you new teachers and employees and hope that you will enjoy the coming year.